
August 7, 2020 FOi No: 2020-34 

v 1A E-MAIL- Redacted 

Redacted 
Dear Redacted 

Re: Request for Records 

Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act 

The City of White Rock has reviewed your request for access to the following records pursuant 

to the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the "Act"): 

• the supporting documents and evidence collected regarding the decision to remove 

parking spaces from the corner of Victoria Avenue and Martin Street 

Access to this record is avai lable. However, some of the information in the record is excepted 
from the disclosure requirements of the Act. I have severed the excepted information so that I 

cou ld disclose to you the remaining information as attached. 

The severed information is excepted from disclosure under section 22 of the Act. Severing is 

necessary to avoid disclosing any third-party personal information without permission. 

Please contact our office if you have any questions or concerns. 

Sincerely, 

Ken Overton 
Manager, Property, Risk Management, and FOi 
604-541-2104 

Att. 

Corporate Administration 
P: 604.541.2212 I F: 604.541.9348 

City of White Rock 
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock BC, Canada V4B 1 Y6 

\\!HITE ROCK \ 
c,~~~~. 

www.whiterockcity.ca 
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If you believe that the City of White Rock has been unreasonable in its handling of your request, 
you may ask the Information and Privacy Commissioner to review our response. You have 30 
days from receipt of this notice to request a review by writing to: 
 

Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner 
3rd Floor, 756 Fort Street 
Victoria BC  V8W 1H2 
 

Should you decide to request a review, please provide the Commissioner’s office with: 
 

1. your name, address and telephone number; 
2. a copy of this letter; 
3. a copy of your original request sent to the City of White Rock; and 
4. the reasons or grounds upon which you are requesting the review. 

 
 



Engineering Review Request 
Requester: e acte S. 22 
Request Date: June 29 2020 
Review Date: July 8 2020 
Reviewer: Ralph Volkens, Srood Omer, Hiep Lo, AScT. 
Reason for Review: request ed sight line review as eClacteCI S. 22 

--~~~~~~~~~-

- wit h parked cars in t he boulevard on Victoria Avenue. 

Finding #1- Parked vehicles block sight lines of resident exit ing driveway. 

Finding #2 - TAC (Transportat ion _Associat ioll of Canada) Sight line Triangle 

\ 

Engineering and Municipal Operations 
P: 604.541.2181 I F: 604.541.2190 
877 Kei l Street, White Rock BC, Canada V4B 4V6 

City of White Rock 
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Finding #3 – Site Plan showing Bylaw Infraction  

 
 
Analysis 
1. Parked vehicles on boulevard obstruct sightlines of resident exiting driveway. The 

driver’s vision of the through/eastbound vehicles are blocked by the parked cars. 
2. According to TAC (Transportation Association of Canada) the sight distance 

inadequacy results in unsafe movements for resident to exit her driveway. 
3. Parked vehicles in violation of several clauses in the City Street and Traffic Bylaw: 
 

City of White Rock Street and Traffic Bylaw No.1529    
Stopping and Parking 
 
23. No person shall stop, stand or park a vehicle: 
 (i) on a landscape boulevard; 
 (t) in front or within 1 metre of a public or private driveway; 
 (u) within 10 metres of an intersection; 

 
Recommendation 
 
Staff recommends removal of two (2) parking spots on Victoria Avenue on City boulevard 
to improve safety. 
 
 
 




